 CITY OF SALEM

HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Mon., Sept. 21, 2020
CALL TO ORDER

The Historical Commission met on Monday, Sept. 21, 2020 at the Salem Area Historical Museum. Chairman Luke Purcell called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. in the presence of commission members Diane Eller, Betty Purcell, Frank Brinkerhoff, Don Mills, Megan Holler, Chamber of Commerce Director Jessiycka Nix-Coleman and recording Secretary Courtney Mitchell.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

Don Mills made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Frank Brinkerhoff seconded the motion. All members present were in favor and the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT

No Change
CORRESPONDENCE

Luke Purcell reported that the commission received a $100 donation and a care from Jackie Lyons. They also received two Marion County real estate tax bills from 1947 & 1948. 

BUSINESS
a. Museum Building Updates: Luke Purcell reported that he had to purchases some supplies to get the old tile scraped off of the floor, the carpet will be laid Thursday, Sept. 24, painting is done and they should be able to start moving items in this weekend.
b. Museum Sign: Betty Purcell presented a draft of signage for the museum building that she has been working on with Buddy Mulvany at Minor League (see attached). The estimated cost would be $500 – 600. Diane Eller was concerned that it would be visible due to the awning and it would also block displays in the window. Luke Purcell stated he would like to stay around $200. The commission decided to table the discussion at this time.
c. Cemetery Tour: Diane Eller reported that she spoke with Drew Johnson from the high school theatre and also the Salem Community Theater and he would be willing to help. Also, she went to the Centralia Cultural Societies Elmwood Speaks cemetery tour. She stated that they showed a video before hand in their facility and that might be something the commission could do on a projection screen at the cemetery; the actors do their own research and write their scripts; they use golf carts but she would like to possibly us a flatbed trailer. She would like to start having regular meetings for planning.
COMMISSION MEMBER’S REPORT
Courtney Mitchell will talk with City Clerk, Bev Quinn, about setting up an email address for the museum to help people have a way to contact the members in regards to donations of items and funds. Courtney will set up a page within the City’s website for the museum with the email link and build it up as the museum moves along.
Chamber of Commerce Director, Jessiycka Nix-Coleman, spoke with the commission about social media presence and marketing. Since the commission is an entity of the City, the City’s Chamber membership covers them as well she will help get the Facebook and media presence up and running.
ADJOURNMENT 

Don Mills made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:50 p.m.
Recording Secretary

Courtney Mitchell
